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From the 
Directorõs Rig  
      
                   Fall has come 

and gone, with winter fast 

approaching.  Some 

snowbirds have already left and others are planning 

their get-a-way. 

     I want to again ñTHANKò all who made our 

Illinois Good Sam Rally a success.  We were given 

many compliments. 

     We left on Tuesday, September 19th and returned 

home on Monday, October 9th after attending three 

Fall Rallies.  First, Indiana at Shelbyville, second 

Kentucky at Hartford and thrid, Tennessee at 

Lebonnon.  Going to all the Rallies is like a family 

reunion, especially the one at Tennessee.  We saw 

people from the southern areawe do not see often. 

     This thank you note was in our mail when we 

returned.  ñCarolyn and John, I want to take a 

minutes to say a Great Big Thank You for using the 

Carl Acuff Jr. Show as part of your entertainment.  

We really appreciated all your hospitality during our 

stay.  We hope we can work with you again n the 

future.  Have a wonderful year.  Thank you. Carl 

Acuffò.  This is the first time we have ever received 

such a note from an entertainer! 

     We have picked up some new ideas from the 

different Rallies and hope to incorporate some for our 

Illinois Rally. 

     Please put this date on your 2018 calendar.  The 

first State Meeting will be July 13-15 and it will be 

the only one before the Rally.  Chapters will be 

assigned duties at that time, so it is very important 

that each chapter has a respresentative.  Also we need 

a Chapter to Host the weekend. 

     We will be home for the winter season. 

      Take care and God Bless    

                       Carolyn and John Schaefer 

 

Illinois Good Sam State  

             Officers 

Director:  Carolyn Schaefer 

Treasurer:  Robert Myers 

Secretary:  Jeanette Gawronski 

Assistant Directors: 

        Wayne Wolfe 

        Marilyn Yenney 

        Steve McKillip 

        Fred Sterns, Jr. 

RV Rally Coordinator: 

         Harold Copas 

Publicity/Webmaster: 

         Carol Froeschl 

Membership:  Rosemary Egan 

Chaplain:  position open 

Communications:  Jim Landry 

Hospitality:  John Schaefer 

Historian:  Marie Schiera 

Equipment:  John Frank 

Legislative:  Mike Morgan 

Wagonmaster:  Fred Sterns, Jr. 

Nutritionist:  Becky McKillip 

Photographer:  

         Amanda Gawronski 

 
        
          

Steve and Becky McKillip  
                                    email change 
    stevebeckymck@gmail.com 
 
 
 
 

 

    

http://www.illinoisgoodsam.org/
mailto:stevebeckymck@gmail.com
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 Chapter News   

BUREAU VALLEY SAMS  - Louise Frank 

   The 2017 camping season for Bureau Valley Sams has come to an end amidst falling leaves, Halloween 

decorations and beautiful sunsets.  

     Fourteen couples camped at Thomson Causeway in September.  Side trips were made to the construction area 

of a new bridge spanning the Mississippi River at Savannah, visit to Lake Le Aqua Na and Torkelson Cheese 

Factory in Lena, plus Friday night dinner at Poopy's, Saturday night potluck and Sunday morning brunch. 

     Our final campout of the year, twelve couples camped at Galesburg East, and enjoyed Friday night buffet at 

Sirloin Stockade.  Eleven traveled to the large Galva Craft Show on Saturday, plus a quick stop at the "honor 

system" little bakery in Galva followed by the Saturday night potluck in the campground shelter and Sunday 

morning brunch. 

     2018 plans have been completed with campgrounds selected and monthly hosts compiled. 

     Officers for the coming year are Marvin Getty, President; Kent Vigor, Vice-president; Lois Getty, Secretary; 

Nancy Andersen, Treasurer; and Dee DeGroot, Wagonmaster.  Thank you to retiring secretary Pat Swanson. 

     Our holiday luncheon will be held at 12:30 p.m. Saturday, November 18, at Wise Guys in Princeton.  Donations 

to Toys for Tots will be accepted in lieu of a gift exchange. 

     Winter social luncheons will be held on Saturday, January 18, February 17 and March 17 at 12:30 p.m. at Road 

Ranger in Princeton. 

     Thank you to all those BVS members who volunteer their time and efforts to serve each month in a variety of 

ways as officers, hosts, to those who can always be relied on to help as needed, putting up Chapter flags and signs, 

helping with RV repairs, driving to activities, erecting Chapter canopies, campfire builders and of course to those 

who always are friendly, have time to stop and visit, and give of themselves with a smile.  This generosity is what 

makes BVS Chapter a success. 

     Sending wishes for a healthy New Year to all and safe travels to those on the road throughout the year.  So, 

from BVS, Happy Thanksgiving, Merry Christmas and Happy New Year until we meet again in 2018 with 

anticipation of another great camping season.      Louise Frank, Publicity. 

___________________________________________________________________________________________ 

CHAMCO SAMS  ï Carol Froeschl 

  Chamco Sams campout in was at D & W Lake Camping & RV Park.  The temperatures the whole weekend was 

in the 90ôs.  Our Friday night wiener roast was a little warm but was enjoyed by all.  Members brought side dishes 

to accompany the hot dogs. 

     Our August campout was at the Marshall/Putnam County Fairgrounds the weekend before the Illinois State 

Rally.  We arrived on Saturday, August 26thafter a great lunch at Woodyôs in El Paso, Il.  Our business meeting 

was held after dinner on Saturday.  Sunday morning a delicious breakfast of French toast was served by Everett  

and Carol Johnson.  Sunday morning devotional was given by Carol Johnson. Sunday afternoon, Chamco members 

put labels on the water bottles that were given for the Rally welcome bags.  Also, put together the program booklet 

for the Rally.  Afterwards, the ladies played cards the rest of the afternoon.  On Tuesday morning, members 

worked on the back drop for the Rally stage.  Wednesday, our members decorated the stage, hospitality tables. 

Wednesday afternoon we helped put together the welcome bags for the Rally.   

     Our September campout was at Arrowhead Acres Campground in Clinton, Il.  Again the weekend was a little 

warm.  We arrived on Friday afternoon with the temperature at 93 degreesðrecord for September.  In the 

afternoon with ladies played cards in the AC building on the grounds.  Friday evening we had another wiener roast 

in 90 degree temperatures.  This weekend in Clinton was the Apple/Pork Festival.  Chamco members spent 

Saturday at the festival.  At our business meeting, we had the election of officers for 2018 
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and decided on our camping schedule for 2018.  Officers for 2018 are Patty Jayne, President; Jim Kirby, Vice 

President; Secretary, Carol Froeschl; Treasurer, Bill Piggott; Wagon master, Sue Chapman; Chaplain, Carol 

Johnson; Publicity, Lynn Myers; Legislation, Everett Johnson. Four of our members are Illinois Good Sam State 

Officers:  Carolyn & John Schaefer, Directors; 

Robert Myers, Treasurer; Wayne Wolf, Asst. 

Director; Carol Froeschl, Publicity. 

    Our last campout of the year in October was at the 

Champaign Sportsman Club and the weekend 

weather was beautiful.  Friday night was our wiener 

roast and beautiful weather for a campfire.  Saturday 

evening our potluck and business meeting ï Our 

2018 Camping Schedule and booklets was given out.  

Carol Johnson gave the devotional on Sunday 

morning.  All camping season, Chamco collected 

donations to three charities:  Eastern Illinois Food 

Bank, Developmental Service Center and 

Champaign County Humane Society. Check out our 

Website www.chamcosamschapter.wordpress.com     

                                                                                                               The Card Playing Group 

___________________________________________________________________________________________ 

FORREST CITY SAMS  
   August found us at Starved Rock State Park.  Most of us had never camped there.  Other than a medical issue we 

all had a great time exploring the area, hiking, eating and just visiting.  The five grandchildren in attendance helped 

us appreciate the trails as we hiked, the river as we watched tugboats and barges go through the locks, and the 

wonders of camping.  

     September and October found us at Rock Cut State Park. Both months were relaxing and fun with many people 

visiting who could not camp with us.  Great food, as always.  Why do we plan supper while eating 

breakfast/brunch?  In October we did ñreverse Trick or Treatingò.  We passed out small bags of candy to about 

100+ campers including some Cub/Boy Scouts camped in a group area.  We passed out brief information about 

who we are at each campsite and talked to some very nice campers and learned about other places to camp.  Two 

units may be joining us soon.  One lady brought us some wire to make out campfire burn in colors.  Campers are 

such wonderful people!! 

     October 27th 3 of our units participated in a Trunk ón Treat event.  We created a haunted campsite for our 

theme complete with tent, spooky pumpkin head peeking out from a sleeping bag, spider webs, and a fire (fake) 

with a Dutch oven hung over it.  It was haunted but not scary.  Despite the cold (wind chill well below freezing) 

we had about 500 kids go through in the two hours we were passing out candy. This was out first time doing this 

and we will do it again. Next year we will put up an easy-up with sides and a heater if it is that cold! 

      Our campout November 2-5 was cancelled due to damp and cold weather but some us went out to supper on 

Friday night.  November 19 and January ï March will find us at a restaurant.  In April some of us start camping.     

     Some people in our Chapter were affected by hurricane Harvey.  John & Jackie bought a home in Rockport, 

Texas a few days before the hurricane.  They had wintered in Rockport for a few years. Luckily, they sustained 

very little damage to their new home.  Linda & Kirby sustained major damage to their permanent site at Shady 

Oaks in Rockport.  They had just built a four-season porch on their site and filled it with furniture. The camper 

next to them was picked up by the wind and turned upside down on their new porch.  They were able to salvage 

very little.  Luckily, they brought their motor home up North for the summer.   Kirby just returned from spending 

almost a month in Rockport helping with recovery efforts.  John and Jackie are also helping in addition to offering 

their home to two friends who were displaced by Harvey.    

___________________________________________________________________________________________ 

http://www.chamcosamschapter.wordpress.com/
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PRAIRIE STATE SAMS  by Mary Allen                                              We are sewing again.  During our     

October campout we sewed 26 wheel chair 

bags.  Plans are to make back packs for the 

homeless, and possible catheter bags and 

or busy lap blankets 

     We were honored at the State Rally 

with awards for ñChapter of the Yearò.  

Gerald Hebert received the ñBud Guymon 

Awardò.  Jim Landry was presented with 

ñMan of the Year and Evaline Landry 

received ñWoman of the Yearò. 

    Our 12th annual Camp Out for Charity 

will be held June 8-10th 2018 at the 

Iroquois County Fairgrounds.  With the 

help of many, our chapter raised over 

$7500 for local charities.  Please consider 

joining us.  We have a great variety of 

tastes food, nightly musical entertainment, 

daily educational seminars, games, 

auctions, vendors and Friendly Campers.  

If youôd like to join us in helping others, 

please mark your calendars now for June 8th-10th, 2018.    

     For more information on 2018 Campout for Charity, please visit our website at 

http://prairiestatesams.weebly.com  Information on CFC will be updated as it becomes available.  You can print off 

the registration form from the website and mail it in as instructed on the form.  Hope to see you there éé 

     Prairie State Sams would like to thank our Illinois Good Sam State Officers for their service to us and all our 

state.  Submitted by PSS Secretary. 

_________________________________________________________________________________ 

Prairie Ramblers  ð Judie Frcka 

     I am happy to say we finally were able to gather at Village Squire in W. Dundee for a delightful Sunday 

afternoon.  Several members were not able to attend, but the rest of us had a great time, eating, laughing and 

reminiscing.  Plenty of campfire stories.  We agreed to stay together and try harder for a camping weekend in 

2018.       Judie Frcka 

___________________________________________________________________________________________ 

ROCK VALLEY SAMS  - Judie Frcka 

     We are a small chapter, camping during the week.  We always have a great time, and with the weather 

experienced it all this year.  From severe storms to gorgeous days and evenings.  In fact the best was our last one 

for the season in October at Morrison Rockwood State Park, in Morrison, IL.  Hollow logs on a hot campfire with 

colored flames is a delightful way to spend an evening with friends.  

     As I write this we are all looking forward to our annual Turkey dinner at Russell Forest Preserve west of Genoa. 

We are praying for good weather on Sunday (5th.)  A turkey is prepared on a good ole weber charcoal grill, simmer 

slow and sure. A special thanks to Bob and Carol for stepping in to do the grilling this year, in the absence of Elsie.  

We all bring items to complete a Thanksgiving dinner.  

Russell Forest Preserve is very rustic and beautiful.  

     Our Christmas party will be held on December 6, at the Sunrise Restaurant.  We always have a gift grab which 

is lots of fun.  

     A very special Thank You to Steve McKillip and Forest City for taking several items to Henry for us.  No one 

from Rock Valley was able to attend this year.  

     Have a great winter everyone, wherever you may be.   Judie Frcka, President 

 

 

 

http://prairiestatesams.weebly.com/
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_________________________________________________________________________________________ 

- 

        Illinois Good Sam 
 

April 1, 2018 ð DEADLINE for Illinois Sam-o-Gram 
June 8 ð 10, 2018 ð 12th Annual Campout for Charity ð Crescent City, IL 
July 13-15, 2018 - Illinois Good Sam State Meeting ð Place TBA 
August 31 ð September 3, 2018 ð Illinois State Rally in Henry, IL 
 

2018 Illinois Good Sam State Rally  Theme: 2018    

                òFamily Fun at the Carnivaló       
 

             Registration form for 2018 State Rally and campout for 
Charity on Illinois Good Sam Website 

     See Illinois Good Sam Website  
http://www.illinoisgoodsam.org/ 

                          

 

 

Deadline 
                        

The deadline for the  
Fall SAM-O-GRAM is  

April 1st, 2018 
 
***********************************************  

     I will send a reminder in the middle of March 

about the above deadline. 

    Thank you to the Chapters that sent information 

and pictures for this SAM-O-GRAM. 
 

    I am open to ideas you would like in the Sam-o-

Gram.  Please send me your suggestions.  I hope 

more Chapters will send in articles and pictures for 

the issue.  If you have a favorite recipes to share, 

please send it to me.   

 

SEND IT TO ME by EMAIL at 

mfroesch@illinois.edu OR by MAIL at  

 

Carol Froeschl, 2503 Bedford Drive, Champaign, IL 

61820. 

 

Carol Froeschl 

     Publicity 

217/621-2724 

mfroesch@illinois.edu 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

mailto:mfroesch@illinois.edu
mailto:mfroesch@illinois.edu
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Prairie State Sams ς 2017 Chapter of the Year 
 

                                                     
 
 
 
 
 
 

Left: Man & Women of the Year                                                          

                                                                     2017 ð Evaline & Jim Landry 

Rt. 2016 Man & Woman of the Year                                                    

                                                                        Terry & Vickie Regnier 
 

  òOn the Road Againó  2017  State Rally  
                          August 31 ð September 4, 2017  


